
In its second year, the Frank J. Carasiti Elementary School prekindergarten program’s
success has allowed for a doubling in enrollment in just one year. The Early Learning

Institute, which reports to the New York State Department of Education, has also recognized this growing program as a model for the state
in terms of its “Best Practices,” namely for parent involvement and language intervention services for Spanish-speaking students.  

District Coordinator of Reading K-12 and Compensatory Services, Maria Dorr, wrote the grants to fund the
prekindergarten program and now oversees its operation. She explained that state funding totals $2,700 per student, and

ten percent of the allotted funds must be allocated to local preschool programs within the school district boundaries.
In the 2007-08 school year, the prekindergarten program enrolled 36 students in two classrooms, each room

housing 18 students, one teacher, and one teacher aide. Because of strong community interest in the program,
there were 155 applicants for the school’s 72 slots this school year. 

“The success of this program comes by way of much hard work and community interest,” Ms. Dorr
stated. “There is also a strong collaboration with teachers, administrators, Board of Education members,

and parents.” 
Prior to the opening of school, prekindergarteners gathered for the annual “Meet and Greet” event

at FJC Elementary School. The young students met their teachers and classmates and explored the
classroom’s interactive learning tools and toys, while Principal Dr. Scott O’Brien spoke with
parents about how they can help facilitate a smooth transition from home to school.  
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Rocky Point students descended the steps
of their buses on September 4  carrying
brightly colored backpacks filled with school
supplies; while they themselves were filled
with much enthusiasm for the opening of the
2008-09 school year. 

Superintendent of Schools, Dr. Carla
D’Ambrosio, was on hand throughout the
district, touring the schools and speaking with
principals and their students. Dr. D’Ambrosio
reported a successful opening with no major
concerns outside of the normal hustle and

bustle and acclimation to new schedules.
“There were many smiling faces on both
students and teachers, who are happy about
being back to school for another joyful year
of teaching and learning!” stated 
Dr. D’Ambrosio.  

Pre-K Continues to flourish

FJC PROGRAM DESIGNATED
A NYS MODEL PROGRAM

Schools off to a Strong Start



Fall 2008 began on a positive tone with students happily
transitioning back to school with minimal adjustments.
Even our Pre-K children, the youngest learners in the
district, have adapted to the rhythm of attending school at
FJC. Students have quickly turned their attention to
academic studies, and have chosen to participate in many of
the extracurricular activities offered in the district.

The new parent portal is up and running, providing
parents the opportunity to monitor students’ academic
progress online. Parents, as always, may continue to call or
email the teacher directly if they have any questions about
their son or daughter’s progress. This communication tool
will increase parent communication, foster parent

involvement, and facilitate student achievement. We look
forward to another collaborative effort between home and
school to help children succeed.

During the last few weeks, there have been some
incidents in other districts in which students who were
waiting for a bus or playing in the neighborhood have been
approached by strangers. Please advise your children on the
dangers of talking to people they do not know and
walking/riding in the community alone. Teachers will also
review safety protocols in the classroom.

Additionally, it has been reported that high school
students are congregating in the Kohl’s shopping center
after school. Students are encouraged to avail themselves of
extra help, or utilize the supervised areas in school at the
end of the day. If students do not intend to participate in
the opportunities provided by the district, they are
encouraged to go directly home at dismissal.
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A Message from Your Superintendent
DR. CARLA D’AMBROSIO

Dr. Michael F. Ring has joined the district
administrative team as the Assistant Superintendent for
Finance and Operations. Dr. Ring comes to Rocky Point
from the Connetquot Central School District, where he
taught Advanced Placement (AP) Economics and
Honors Global Studies, as well as the district’s fourth
through sixth-grade students enrolled in the Gifted and
Talented Program (C-Quest). Dr. Ring also served as an
Adjunct Associate Professor of Education at St. John’s
University’s Graduate School of Education, where he
taught Finance in Education, School Business Budgeting
and Finance, School-Based Data Analysis, and Organizational Theory and
Planned Change in Education. 

Prior to his teaching experience, Dr. Ring worked for 20 years in the private
sector. He co-founded and served as president of M&A Enterprises, a hardware/
home center store. Dr. Ring also served as Vice President, Chief Operations
Officer, and Chief Financial Officer of Pergament Home Centers, Inc. in Melville
and was formerly employed as Business Controls and Accounting Manager and
Senior Accountant at Grumman Corporation’s Electronic Systems Division. 

Dr. Ring received a Doctorate in Educational Administration and
Supervision at St. John’s University, a Master’s Degree in Accounting and
Taxation at Long Island University, a Master’s Degree in Operations and
Technology Management at Polytechnic University, and a Master’s of Business
Administration at Dowling College.

Approximately 150 students and parents
grabbed the opportunity to examine the stars
and planets that sparkled in the clear night sky
over Rocky Point Middle School during the school’s annual Astronomy Night.
The community lined up in front of high-powered telescopes to get a clear
glimpse of Venus, Mercury, the Moon, and other familiar and not so familiar
planets and constellations which are not always visible to the naked eye. 

The district provided two telescopes for the event, while other members of the
community shared their personal telescopes and lent advice about their stargazing
experiences.

Science teacher and Astronomy Night advisor Audra Hallock said the district has
been hosting this event for several years, but the weather often gets in the way of
seeing the sky’s show of lights. “The skies were perfect for the event this year, and
we received such a positive response from the school community,” she stated.

The district is the proud
recipient of a $75,000 Mentor
Teacher Intern Program Grant to
provide mentoring to new teachers.
District Assistant Superintendent
for Human Resources and
Administration, Dr. Sherry J.
Alessandro, stated that the Mentor
Teacher Intern Program Grant is competitive and is allotted to districts to
offset salaries, supplies, conferences, substitutes for release time, and other
content-specific areas. 

Since 2005, the district has received $30,000 annually for the mentoring
program, which has culminated this school year in the maximum benefit
allowable through the program and the New York State Education
Department. The grant stipulates that the monies be utilized to mentor teachers
who have earned an initial teaching certificate. The grant does include, however,
additional mentoring provisions for first and second-year teachers who have not
yet been mentored.

On October 3, the district provided a full day of training for veteran teachers
and new teachers who are being mentored (pictured). This year, seven high school
and middle school teachers will mentor 15 teachers with new certification. 

Rocky Point High School hosted a 9/11 Commemorative assembly with
World Trade Center (WTC) survivor and speaker Chris Hardej and
members of Veterans of Foreign War (VFW) Post 6249 of Rocky Point.
Mr. Hardej’s personal account of his escape from Tower One became a somber
and fascinating living history lesson for the junior and senior class, who were
in elementary school when the terrorist attack shook the world and the nation. 

The ability to escape was a matter of being prepared and a great deal of
luck, said Mr. Hardej, who was working for the New York Metropolitan
Transportation Council on the 82nd floor of WTC One at the time.
Currently an Air National Guardsman with the 106th Rescue Unit located
in Westhampton, Mr. Hardej has been deployed on several military
missions, including Operation Southern Watch, Operation Northern Watch,
and Operation Iraqi Freedom. The Brooklyn resident is also a Ground Zero
tour guide and stated that he appreciates being able to present his personal

account of this tragedy as a
living history lesson.

After the ceremony, the
Be a Nicer Neighbor Club
and the Student Council
presented Mr. Hardej with a
plaque and a certificate for
speaking and visiting the
campus on the seventh
anniversary of 9/11.      

NEW ASSISTANT SUPERINTENDENT

DISTRICT SECURES MENTOR GRANT

Reaching for

THE STARS

A LIVING HISTORY LESSON OF A
NATIONAL TRAGEDY
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Rocky Point High School senior Sarah
McDonnell was named a Commended Student
in the 2009 National Merit Scholarship
Program. 

As a Commended Student, Sarah has placed
in the top five percent of more than 1.5
million students who entered the 2009
competition by entering the 2007 SAT/National Merit Scholarship Qualifying
Test (PSAT/NMSQT).

Sarah is an outstanding student both inside and outside of the classroom. She
is an Advanced Placement (AP) student and a member of Mock Trial, Science
Club, Student Council, Athletes Helping Athletes, marching band, and the varsity
tennis and volleyball teams. She founded the Rocky Point High School Recycling
Program, led the school Thanksgiving food drive, and created a website for the
elementary school Parents as Reading Partners (PARP) Program. Sarah also has a
perfect attendance record since sixth grade.

Currently, Sarah has her sights set on becoming a lawyer and is applying to
Providence College, the University of Pittsburgh, and the University of Richmond
to attend school next fall.  

Joseph A. Edgar Intermediate School student
Julia Bogart was selected as the primary school
grand prize winner of the 8th annual statewide
school essay contest sponsored by the Long Island
President’s Council of the New York State United
Teachers Association. The Rocky Point third grader
and aspiring writer authored the essay entitled
“Why I Like Going Back to School in September,”
which aired on 11 popular Long Island and
regional radio stations including WBLI.FM and
WALK.FM.

“I was very excited when I heard that I won and I began jumping around
in circles,” Julia stated. The contest was open to Nassau and Suffolk County
students enrolled in Kindergarten through 12th grade, and only 12 students
were selected from thousands of entries. The essays were judged on content,
clarity, sincerity and spoken delivery on the recorded essay entry. Julia’s essay
revealed her enjoyment in going back to school “to see her little friends again”
and to meet her new teacher, Ms. Abbatto.

Joseph A. Edgar Intermediate School Math
Enrichment Program students in grades 3-5
were recognized for their achievements in
mathematics during a Board of Education
meeting in September. These talented
mathematicians participated in two
competitions, which tested the students’
abilities to master high-level math skills.

Third graders took the 24 Challenge,
which required students to organize a
combination of four given numbers to equal
the number 24. The four numbers could not
be repeated and no number could be omitted.
The winners include:

1st place – Brianna Distler
2nd place – Christina Ferrara
3rd place – Nicholas LoCastro

Fourth and fifth-grade students
participated in the Math League Contest,
sponsored by the school’s Math League. During
the competition, students were given 30
progressively difficult multiple-choice questions
that ranged from addition and multiplication to
square roots. The winners include:

Fourth-Grade Winners
1st place – James Gohn

2nd place – Ian Holland and 
Anthony Friss (tie)

3rd place – Connor Moore 
and Billy Gutmann (tie)

Fifth-Grade Winners
1st place – Muhammad Yazdanie

2nd place – Cole Sugrue
3rd place – Lauren McBrearty, Tejas Tope,

and Michael Volpe (tie) 

Adelphi University Ruth S. Ammon School of Education, in
partnership with best-selling author and Adelphi graduate

Alice Hoffman, selected Rocky Point High School seniors Sarah
McDonnell and Katie Thalen to attend the summer 2008
Adelphi University Alice Hoffman Young Writers Retreat. This
annual scholarship program is an intensive writing workshop and
outstanding opportunity for students to experience writing
techniques and valuable critiques from peers and published
writers. Students are selected based on a writing sample,
academic accomplishments, community service, and teacher recommendations. 

Sarah submitted a short story entitled, One Heart, One Mind. She is a former first-place and third-
place recipient for prose in the Mark Twain Literary and Art Contest and was selected to attend last
year’s Ethnic Pen Writing Conference. 

Katie submitted her short story entitled, A Prayer for Danny Jensen and, like Sarah, is a first-place
recipient of the Mark Twain Writing Contest in prose and a former recipient of the Ethnic Pen Writing
Conference Scholarship.

Both of these talented young writers stated that the workshop has helped them significantly with
their creative writing, and they received valuable criticism from peers and published writers who
attended the conference.

Rocky Point High School musicians Joanna Hagan and
Brittany Infranco were selected to represent the district in the
2008 New York State School Music Association (NYSSMA) All-
State Conference in Rochester, New York on December 4-7.
Both student-vocalists will display their musical talents while
performing in the Women’s Choir. 

These gifted students were among thousands who auditioned
for this honor last spring at the NYSSMA Solo Festivals
throughout New York State. 

Additionally, Joanna Hagan, Carlton Welch, Brittany
Infranco, Michelle Strano, and Sarah Soltysik were selected to
perform in the All-County Choir during the New York State
Council of Administrators of Music Education (NYSCAME)
All-County Conference to be held at Northport High School on
November 21. 

These talented student-vocalists were chosen from a large
pool of Suffolk County music students and were considered for
this prestigious opportunity based on NYSSMA scores and
teacher recommendations. 

“These are some of the State’s and county’s most talented
student-musicians, and the district sends congratulations and
the best of luck on their performances,” secondary Music Chair
Amy Schecher stated.

TOPNOTCH EAGLES
SARAH MCDONNELL 

Named a National Merit Commended Student
JULIA BOGART 

Wins NYS Essay Contest, Hits Airways

Seniors Receive Writing Scholarships

MUSIC STUDENTS SELECTED FOR

STATE AND COUNTY CONFERENCES

JAE KIDS KNOW THEIR NUMBERS
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The mission of the Rocky Point Union Free School District is to develop each child’s
full potential in a nurturing and supportive student-centered environment that will promote
a foundation for lifelong learning.

District Mission Statement

Homecoming 2008 was a true Rocky Point School
District community event that brought faculty,
students, and alumni together for a weekend of Eagle
pride. A senior class pep rally kicked off the
weekend’s festivities, followed by the varsity Football
team’s 32-16 victory over Eastport-South Manor. The
Eagles were led by running back Peter Vivonetto,
who scored three touchdowns and rushed 29 times
for 239 yards.

Girls Volleyball also scored a winning 3-2 victory
over Miller Place, while varsity Tennis top scorer
Gina Cropp led the tennis team to a 5-2 win over

Ward Melville High School. The Girls Soccer team
also realized a 2-2 tie with Longwood, while the Boys
Soccer team scored a 1-0 victory over Huntington.

The weekend festivities also included a parade that
began at Frank J. Carasiti Elementary School and
culminated at the high school, accompanied by cheers
from onlookers. The annual event showcased student-
built floats, cheerleaders, and the marching band.
Frank J. Carasiti Elementary School students also
dressed as characters from the History Channel,
Animal Planet, and the Disney Channel and marched
alongside their parents and teachers. 

If inclement weather or other
unforeseen circumstances cause
schools to be delayed or closed,
announcements will be made on
the following local media outlets:

WALK FM 97.5
WALK AM 1370
WBLI FM 106.1

WRCN FM 103.9
TV – Cablevision News 12

Parents will also receive a
telephone call through Connect-
Ed, the district’s school-to-parent
telephone notification system.
For more information on school
closings or Connect-Ed, please
refer to the district calendar or
the district website
www.rockypoint.k12.ny.us. 

EMERGENCY CLOSING
INFORMATION

If you have a child with a disability, you can become a Committee for
Special Education (CSE) parent member. As a parent member, you can
be instrumental in ensuring each child receives the support needed
for a meaningful educational experience. If interested, please call
Mrs. Williamson at 744.1605, extension 7536.  

PARENTS…
WE NEED YOU!

EAGLES SOAR DURING 
2008 HOMECOMING


